Florida Power & Light Company

February 22, 2005


Audit Disclosure No. 3
Subject:  Bonuses Paid to Employees
FPL’s Response

Certain employees, many of whom may have incurred storm damage or lost power and whose participation and performance was critical to the restoration effort, performed duties above and beyond what their normal jobs require -- and in an exceptional manner  -- merited additional compensation for the work performed during the hurricane restoration.  Despite the exceptionally long hours worked during three successive hurricanes, many of these individuals were not eligible for overtime compensation.  The $1,914,600 charged to the storm reserve, referenced in Audit Disclosure No. 3, was paid to 205 employees, averaging $9,340 per employee.  In many cases, these individuals were working virtually around the clock for days during the period of peak restoration activity; therefore, the awards were appropriate.  Subsequently, FPL has charged these expenditures to normal operations rather than the storm reserve.
Audit Disclosure No. 5
Subject:  Revision of Estimate to $890,000,000
FPL’s Response

Regarding Audit Disclosure No. 5, our records reflect ten additional pages of supporting documentation behind Journal Voucher No. JV-12-20A were provided on January 25.  FPL welcomes having the Audit Staff spend additional time, as needed, to complete their review of the updated estimate of costs charged to the storm reserve.  The records underlying the revised estimate are available upon request.  

